
 

 

RECORDS OF PROCEDINGS 
WINDHAM TOWNHIP 

September 4 2025 
 

 
Windham Township Board of Trustees met for their regular meeting on September 4, 2025 at 6:00 
PM, Trustees Brian Miller and Rich Gano and Fiscal Officer, Casey M Timmons were present.  
Dan Burns is absent. 
 
Daniel Sherriff, reporter The Weekly Villager 
Todd & Becky Phillips 
Trish Kendrick 
Mr. & Mrs. McDivitt 
Tom Tauche 
Colleen Thompson 
Mr. & Mrs. McGuire 
Eric Miller 
 
2025-46 

Rich Gano moved to approve August meeting minutes, Brian Miller seconded, all voting yes, 
motion carried.   Dan Burns was absent 

2025-47 

Rich Gano moved to approve the August expenditures, Brian Miller seconded, all voting yes, 
motion carried. Dan Burns was absent 

Guest: 

Eric Miller is a guest who is planning to run as in the Sheriff primary.  He asked about the township 
receiving monthly report for calls of service, which we have not received since Casey was the 
fiscal officer.  He answered questions. 

Colleen Thompson who resides at 11664 State Route 82, Windham Ohio 44288.  The township 
has issued a search warrant after they had built a structure that resembled a residence.  

Colleen served the trustee board a petition for Amendment to Windham Zoning Resolution that 
would change the language in Section 501.2 Principal Dwellings. (copy is attached) 

There was a lot of discussion. 

Rich said that he will do the email to the zoning commission to start going through the channels.  
The zoning commission has a meeting scheduled on September 18, 2025 at 7pm.  

Roads: 

Bryant Road, we have a crack seal bid from Hard Labor for $12,380. 

The employees have been working on roadside mowing. 



 

 

They also started putting up the new road signs that the township received a grant to pay for the 
signs. 

2024-48 

Rich Gano move to hire Hard Labor to chip seal Bryant Road for the total of $12,380, Brian Miller 
seconded, Rich and Brian both voting yes, Dan Burns was absent. Motion carried. 

Colton Road tree in the right of way.  Brian consulted with the prosecutor about the tree that are 
within the 30 foot right of way so it is the townships responsibility to remove the tree.  The land 
owner was looking to get some quotes. 

Cemetery: 

The cemetery looks good with the lack of rain which has cut down on the mowing time. 

We are getting a lot of burials. 

We still have lots available in the original cemetery. 

Zoning:   

none 

Fire District: 

Levy a ballot 

New Business:  

Brian brought to the attention of the board about the brush pile on a township residents but in the 
Village right of way.  The township and the village worked together to pile the brush up and the 
village to remove it.  The pile had not been removed and the Village Police were using the brush 
as a “hiding” spot to catch people speeding.  The township will be removing the brush pile. 

Old Business: 

The Ohio Edison rep has been working with the Rich to get a map of the street lights.  Ohio Edison 
has told the township that us obtaining a list or map of the lights (that the township pays for) is a 
security threat.  But after further review, Ohio Edison has decided that 2 of the lights (Blanton 
Drive and State Route 700/ State Route 303) that the township has been paying do not belong to 
the township and are removing it from out bill.   

Next meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2025, at 6 PM 

There being no further business meeting was adjourned. 

 

_____________________________   ________________________________ 
Rich Gano, Chairman     Casey M Timmons, Fiscal Officer 


